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FTA Agrees to Roadmap Dates for Westside Subway and Regional Connector

During my trip to Washington, D.C. this week on August 10th, we had a productive meeting with Federal Transit Administration (FTA) staff regarding the timing of their reviews on the Westside Subway and Regional Connector environmental reports. FTA has agreed to target September 3rd as the release date for both of these Draft Environmental documents. The release will initiate a 45-day public review period which will allow Board consideration of a Locally Preferred Alternative at the October 28th Board Meeting. Public hearings for both projects would commence during the week of September 20th, with the public comment period ending on October 18th.

Under the 30/10 Plan, we are endeavoring to complete environmental clearance for both of these projects by September 2011 with construction starting in 2013.

Supervisor Ridley-Thomas Comments to FTA

 

In response to the Federal Transit Administration's (FTA) Advance Notice of Proposed Rulemaking on its New Starts Program, Supervisor Ridley-Thomas and the Empowerment Congress held a community forum to seek comments. The Supervisor would like to share with everyone the distillation of comments from that forum which he sent to FTA.
 
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/LTR_FTA-2010-0009_08_02_10.pdf
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project Construction Notice

The I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project contractor will be conducting striping and will close the northbound I-405 connectors from the eastbound and westbound Santa Monica Freeway (I-10). The northbound I-405 will also be closed from the I-10 to Santa Monica Boulevard. Lane closures will start at 10:00 p.m. on Friday, August 13, 2010 with a full freeway closure in effect at 1:00 a.m. Lanes will re-open at 6:00 a.m. on Saturday, August 14th. This work also includes the closure of Northbound on-ramp from Olympic from 10:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. Emergency vehicle access will be maintained. Work is weather permitting and subject to change. For additional project information and ongoing construction updates, visit www.metro.net/405 or call the project hotline at 213-922-3665. Follow daily closure information at twitter.com/I_405. 

Westside/Central Public Hearing 
On Wednesday evening, the Westside/Central Governance Council conducted a public hearing to receive comments regarding the proposed Metro bus service changes. This was the third of five hearings to be conducted this month. For the Westside/Central service area, the proposed changes are to cancel low performing local Line 220  and to "right size" Metro Rapid service on Wilshire Boulevard and Beverly Blvd. by canceling Lines 920 and 714 and augmenting service levels on Lines 720 and 14.

Approximately 50 people attended the hearing with 26 providing verbal testimony. Most comments opposed the service cancellations and some proposed alternatives. A few speakers noted that the elimination of the Rapid Express on Wilshire and the Rapid Service on Beverly might be acceptable if underlying service on those corridors is enhanced. We also received three comments regarding retaining Line 439. These comments, along with two petitions, will be relayed to the South Bay Cities Governance Council where the cancellation of this line will be heard.

Metro's Operations Planning staff will summarize all public comments received, including those transmitted via mail, phone, email and at public hearings. This summary, along with staff recommendations on the proposed changes, will be provided to the Governance Councils at their September meetings. In addition, staff will consider all public comments in developing a Revised Service Plan. This will also be presented to the Governance Councils in September. For the Westside/Central Council, this meeting will be on Wednesday, September 8, 2010 at 5:00 p.m.
Gateway Cities Governance Council Public Hearing
Last night, the Gateway Cities Governance Council conducted the fourth of five public hearings we are holding to receive public testimony regarding proposed service changes that, if approved, would be implemented in December 2010. Approximately 25 people attended the hearing, including several members of the Bus Riders Union. The council received testimony regarding the proposed changes from 13 people.

Primary proposals presented to the Gateway Cities Governance Council included the potential cancellation of Line 214 (Artesia Transit Center-Broadway/Main St. Loop-Harbor Freeway Station), and to Metro Rapid Lines 711 (Inglewood Transit Center – Bell Gardens via Florence Av), 715 (LAX-Downey via Manchester Avenue & Firestone Boulevard), and 753 (Downtown LA-Imperial /Wilmington Station via Central Av). All of the routes served by the Rapid Lines proposed for cancellation will be continued to be served by local service, and hours taken from the Rapid lines will be reinvested into the local lines serving those corridors.

Staff will consider all testimony on the proposed service changes, including those received via US mail, email, phone messages and testimony at public hearings, and determine if changes should be made to the proposed service change plan. This updated service change plan will be presented to the Gateway Cities Governance Council at their September 13, 2010 meeting, including a summary of public comments received on the proposed changes. 

The fifth and final public hearing was conducted this morning by the South Bay Governance Council. I will provide you with information regarding that hearing at a later date. For details on the public hearings, including all of the proposed service changes and times, dates and locations of the hearings, go to www.metro.net/around/proposed-changes-metro-bus-service
Expo Construction Notice

As part of the construction of the Expo Line project, work crews will implement intermittent lane closures at the intersection of Farmdale Avenue and Exposition Boulevard for sewer line installation. This work will begin August 16, 2010 through August 19, 2010. Please click here to view full construction details.
Procurement Postings for Next Week

IFB for Double Sided Backlit Map Cases 
Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) No. PS117140501 next week to procure 40 double-sided backlit map cases with an option for 10 additional units. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 17, 2010 through October 31, 2010.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Kenneth Takahashi, Sr. Contract Administrator at (213) 922-1047.

Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events

Next week, I will be attending the Mayor’s Bicycle Summit providing a brief presentation on MTA’s Bicycle Program. I also will be meeting with Congresswoman Napolitano to brief her on the Eastside Phase 2 project and I will be attending a Focus Session with Board Deputies and our staff to discuss State & Federal Issues.
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